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Question:  
8. The NDIA expects SDA funding to be around $700 million per annum at full Scheme, yet only 
$197.5 million is currently allocated in participants’ plans. 

a. Is the NDIA adopting cost-cutting measures by reducing the number of SDA approvals? 
b. When does the government expect the budgeted amount to be allocated in plans?

Answer:
8.a. No. Funding decisions need to consider all elements from Section 34 of the NDIS Act – 
including consideration of value for money and participant goals. These decisions may include 
consideration of whether or not SDA is to be funded, and the relevant funding of supports to 
maintain this arrangement.

8.b. As at 30 June 2021, 16,033 participants have SDA in their plan, noting this is expected to 
increase to approximately 30,000 participants by 2025. The funding allocated to SDA will 
continue to be monitored.


